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BY EMAIL AND RESS  

November 15, 2024 

Ms. Nancy Marconi 
Registrar  
Ontario Energy Board  
Suite 2700, 2300 Yonge Street  
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4  
 
Dear Ms. Marconi, 
 
Re: Request for Amendment to OEB Decision EB-2024-0223/EB-2024-0224 for Inclusion of Chatham 
by Lakeshore Limited Partnership (CLLP) 
 
Hydro One Networks Inc. (Hydro One) is withdrawing its earlier request (dated October 30, 2024) to the 
Ontario Energy Board (OEB) to amend Decision EB-2024-0223/EB-2024-0224 to include the Chatham by 
Lakeshore Limited Partnership (CLLP). Instead, Hydro One is requesting a temporary exemption from the 
requirements outlined in Section 6.1.3 of the Transmission System Code (TSC) on behalf of CLLP. 
 
This exemption would remain in place until Hydro One submits updated Transmission Connection 
Procedures (TCP). The updated TCP will establish a common connection procedures for CLLP as an affiliate 
of Hydro One. Hydro One plans to file these updates with the OEB in early 2025, after the completion of the 
OEB's ongoing consultation to review connection rules and procedures within the TSC. 
 
CLLP was issued a transmission license from the OEB on July 25, 2024, for the purpose of owning and 
operating a 230kV double-circuit transmission line comprised of circuits C87H and C88H. Like B2M LP and 
NRLP, which are single asset ownership entities, CLLP has not published an OEB-approved Transmission 
Connection Procedures (TCP) for processing requests to connect to its transmission system, as required by 
Section 6.1.3 of the TSC. As communicated to the OEB, Hydro One intends to file an updated TCP with the 
OEB following the conclusion of the Transmission Connections Review proceeding, which will apply to all 
its partnership affiliates including CLLP. Hydro One is therefore seeking a temporary exemption from Section 
6.1.3 of the TSC for CLLP until Hydro One files its updated Transmission Connection Procedures (TCP) 
with the OEB for approval or July 1, 2025, whichever comes earlier. 
 
CLLP has not received any requests from prospective customers seeking to connect to its facilities and 
there is no reasonable expectation that a prospective customer would request a connection to these facilities 
at this time. In the event CLLP receives a request for connection in the immediate or near future, CLLP shall 
process requests for connection and deal with other related matters in accordance with all applicable 
provisions of the TSC and otherwise in a manner that is reasonable and consistent with the TSC, the OEB 
Act, the Electricity Act, 1998 (Electricity Act) and their electricity transmission licences. 
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Hydro One requests that an interim exemption be granted until the OEB issues its decision regarding this 
matter. Hydro One requests that a proceeding be conducted by way of a written hearing, if necessary. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
 
Jason Savulak 
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